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Message from the Head of School
Head of School,

We are delighted to see the warmer weather arriving at Cleeve Meadow. We are so lucky to be located on 
a beautiful huge site surrounded by trees and the parkland below. Our newly planted orchard is starting to 
show the first signs of spring growth and our gardening club members are busy making plans for the years 
ahead. We are looking forward to buying a potting shed and greenhouse in the summer so that students 
can learn more about growing from seed and start to get some exotic vegetables on the go. If our bid 
to the Savoy Trust goes ahead, we hope that planning for the new kitchen and coffee shop can start very 
soon. We are looking forward to the day when students will be serving up food that they have grown and 
cooked themselves and are excited to be on our way to achieving this. 

Although we have been hit particularly hard with staff sickness this term, we have managed to keep all 
balls in the air and still managed some off timetable events and local visits. I would like to thank all the staff 
who have worked so hard to keep everything running as smoothly as it has. It has been a big team effort 
and the commitment demonstrated by the team has been humbling to observe.

It is with real sadness that we say goodbye to our Deputy Head teacher Paula Smith. Paula has been with 
Cleeve Meadow from the outset and has had a huge impact on the shaping of the direction and systems 
in the school. Paula is leaving to take on a bigger role in a larger SEN specialist school and we look forward 
to forging a stronger link with her new school in order to be able to work in partnership on developing 
expertise. We wish her every luck in her new role.

I am really happy to welcome Mrs Alison Palmer to the school. Alison started with us part time in January as 
a year 9 form tutor and Maths teacher. We have already seen a huge impact on the quality of teaching 
in Maths and student confidence in engaging with the subject. We look forward also to welcoming Mr CJ 

Curry to the team after the Easter break. Mr Curry will be assistant head teacher and will 
be leading the development of Maths across the school. The final compliment to the 

team will be the arrival of Mrs Maria Haynes as a specialist Maths support teacher 
in May. Mrs Haynes will be supporting the department in the development of 
resources and targeted interventions. 

Finally, we are delighted to welcome  Mrs Angela Spooner and Mrs 
Lumnije Bytycito our midday supervisor team supporting the students at 
break and lunch times. 

I wish you and your families all the best for the Easter break. It has been 
a pleasure as always working with your young people. I hope you are 
able to get outside and enjoy the warmer weather and look forward 

to seeing the students refreshed after the break. 

                                                 Ms Juliet Morris, Head of School
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In this edition....



Literacy Update
Firstly, could I say a big thank you to all those parents and carers who 
attended the reading coffee morning last month. It was well attended 
and we received some excellent feedback. It was lovely to meet you all 
and be able to give you an insight into what your child is reading and 
how they complete a quiz on the Accelerated Reader programme. 

To enable us as a community to support your 
child’s reading at home and school, we have 
activated the Accelerated Reader Home Connect 
programme. You can now monitor the books your 
child is reading and check whether they are on track to reach their 
personalised target, set for the end of each term. A letter has been sent 
out with your child’s login details on how to access the new programme.

The school reading competitions have been hugely successful this term 
bringing some friendly rivalry with 
the weekly reading cup. Every 
class has been proud to display 
it in their classroom at least once, 
and it brings out the competitive 

edge of staff and pupils alike. To be an inclusive reading school 
we have introduced the gold, silver and bronze awards, where 
students must read and quiz on a certain amount of books 
or words to achieve their star award. Currently, we have eight 
students who have received their bronze and two students have 
gone on to receive their silver. Many students are very close to 
being presented with their bronze next term, so please encourage 
your young person to read over the Easter holidays.    

During the Summer term, we are delighted to 
be organising an outside library for break and lunchtime. Students will be able to read 
for pleasure different kinds of literature. Newspapers, comics, annuals and graphic 
novels will be available to read every day from inside the potting shed. 

Finally, could I ask that you encourage your young person to participate in our 
Easter Challenge during the school holidays, where they will have the chance of 
winning a £10 Amazon voucher on their return to school?

Happy Holidays & Happy Reading!

Mrs T Simmonds, Literacy Champion & The Intervention Team

Easter Reading ‘Bookshelf’ Challenge
Students will receive a copy of the Easter Book Shelf Challenge to 

complete during the holidays. 

Activities include - Reading a Comic / Reading a Newspaper article 
/ read a book on Getepic.com / Listening to an Audio book 

Please colour in every challenge you complete and get your parent/
carer to sign at the bottom of the page. All entries will be included in 

the raffle to win a £10 Amazon voucher when you return to school.

We look forward to announcing the winners in the next Newsletter!

https://www.getepic.com/


Coaches (Billy and Steve) from Charlton Athletic Community Trust continue to work 
with our students during football enrichment sessions. It is impressive to see how 
much our students have improved their ball skills and their level of team-work.  

Earlier this term some of our students actually went to watch a professional match 
with their families at Charlton’s stadium. It turned out to be a tense scoreless draw 
between Charlton and Sunderland. Despite the lack of goals, all students who 
attended commented on what an enjoyable day it was and they are looking 
forward to attending more matches in the future. If any parents/carers are interested 

in taking their children to future Charlton matches please let the 
school office know. We keep you in mind for the next time when the 
school is allocated tickets. 

Speech and Language
This term, the focus of the Whole School Speech and Language 
Intervention Programme has been  developing the students’ ability to 
understand narratives/stories and multi-level questioning and then to be 
able to generate a simple story/narrative. 

The aim of the sessions:

By the end of the block of interventions, to be able to answer a range of  
WH questions (examples - who, where, when, what happened) about a story that they have 
heard, seen or read so that they develop their understanding of narratives or stories. 

To be able to create a short story including all 4 story elements (character, setting, problem 
and solution) using a story/narrative planner on at least 2 occasions, by the end of the block of 
sessions. Next term, the focus of the Speech and Language interventions will be Lego therapy.

Some ideas to support your child's narrative/storytelling outside of school.

Asking and answering questions 
•	 As you read familiar books or watch a favourite movie with your child, ask them who is in the story, 

who is feeling happy, who is sleeping.
•	 As you read familiar books with your child ask them where characters in the story are. For example, 

in Dog-Man - “where is Dog-Man?” 
•	 Collect together a range of objects from different times of year and ask them “when do we use/

see this?” e.g. Summer- shorts, sunhat, suntan cream Spring-chicks, Easter eggs, Winter- hat, scarf, 
snowman Birthdays- birthday candles, party hats, balloons, Christmas- Santa, Christmas cards. 

Sequencing Skills 

Helps the child to organise their own thoughts and ideas; helps organise and order events – first, next, last 
– so listener can follow;  Cause and effect – linking events together

Suggested Events to Use For Sequencing:  

•	 How to make a drink/sandwich etc.
•	 Sequence of getting out of bed in a morning and getting ready for school  
•	 Getting changed for PE
•	 Instructions and sequence for a task already carried out in class e.g. how to make a simple model, 

art project or cookery task. 
•	 Re-telling events from a story in a reading book or from home, trips out at the weekend or a mishap 

from home or school e.g. an accident 

How to use narratives in everyday situations

•	 Telling a parent about what happened at school today 
•	 Talking about what happened at the weekend  
•	 Telling a teacher about an incident in the playground 
•	 Retelling a story e.g. the plot from a book, film or TV programme 
•	 Having a conversation in the playground with friends 
•	 Discussing a topic in the classroom  
•	 Talking about what happened in a science experiment 
•	 Making plans or predictions about future events
•	 Being able to apply narrative skills to written work 

Action Your Potential
It was great to welcome back Andrew Wright from Action Your Potential to 
work with the students with some practical learning and fun activities. Students 
learnt about the power of daily practice and its impact on developing neural 
pathways in the brain as part of the AYP program which focuses on developing 
good habits for wellbeing and learning.

Students learnt how to build up skills in juggling using scarves practice.  We 
have now purchased our own material so that students can have a go each 
day.

Why not have a go at home and see what you can do?

Please also see below details of the next podcast which can be seen in video 
format on the NuroNinja Learning Hub.

A webinar for parents, carers and students all about ASC and how to live in an 
ASC brain in balance. 

To sign up to the webinar click here

Recordings are available on the NeuroNinja Learning Hub within about 3 
days, plus 200 hours of other brain related content to help improve well-being, 
mind management and unleash learning everyday.  

To sign up to the hub click here.
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_CwF3JsxlQvWIyFzGlTtSlQ
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_CwF3JsxlQvWIyFzGlTtSlQ
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeJyhvCsHzGe1uhuesS-XFi-HOndIdFA-fs-pSXgdHYGBZeXQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


Arts & Crafts Club
This half term in art and craft club students were busy making bright 
coloured friendship bracelets.

They also had lots of fun modelling air-dry clay, that doesn’t require 
any baking, to make pencil holders and jewellery dishes for mother’s 
day.

Mrs K Hurmiz, TA

Maths News
This term Cleeve Meadow students have been working hard in improving 
their maths skills in statistics, fractions, number and measure.  The structure 
of the lessons consists of learning through concrete (practical objects), 
pictorial (using pictures) and abstract (formal written methods) methods 
to ensure the students develop a deep conceptual understanding of 
maths.  Activities are carefully selected to deepen learning, encouraging, 
justifying and explaining. 

Ms Alison Palmer
Maths Teacher

School trip to Ruxley Manor Garden Centre

Year 9 went on a school outing to Ruxley Manor Garden Centre. The reason for 
this trip was to gain more knowledge about the local community and what jobs it 
can provide. The students had lots of fun getting to know the departments within 
Ruxley, such as plants and flowers, the pets and aquatics department, clothes,toys, 
homeware and the cafe. Some of the students showed great confidence in asking 
career related questions to the staff members at Ruxley and even got the chance 
to sit down in the cafe, order a drink and discuss what they enjoyed about the trip 
and what department they would like to work in. 

Lauren Bakewell



Update from the Eco-Committee

We have been awarded Level 3 in the RHS School Gardening Awards!

To achieve this level, we had to answer Yes to the following 
statements:

•	 Our Leadership Team or local community support 
our gardening project

•	 We have built on our practical skills and can 
prepare areas ready for planting

•	 We grow a simple range of fruits, vegetables and 
flowers

•	 We encourage wildlife to the garden by providing 
homes and habitats

•	 We re-use as many things as we can and 
understand composting

A big thank you to all the staff and students who work hard to make 
our gardens and school grounds a wonderful place to be, both for 
the school community as well as for wildlife!  A huge well done to 
everyone!

With continued efforts, hopefully, we’ll be able to tell you that we have achieved Level 4 and 5 (the 
highest level) soon!

Mrs Southby

Malala class have been learning first aid in PSHE this term, and 
they  have really enjoyed the sessions and have developed some 
excellent skills. 

They have learned how to carry out a primary survey of a casualty, 
using the DR ABC technique (Danger, Response, Airway , Breathing 
& Circulation) and also how to put a casualty into the recovery 
position. The students also learned how to call an ambulance,  

The types of medical emergencies that you should call and 
ambulance for:

loss of consciousness - an acute confused state - fits that 
aren’t stopping - chest pain - breathing difficulties - severe 
bleeding that can’t be stopped - severe allergic reactions 
- severe burns or scalds - Call 999 immediately if you or 

someone else is having a heart attack or stroke. 

as well as having a class discussion on when they wouldn’t call the 
emergency services. 

Mrs Nobbs



Drama Club
The drama club is up and running and the students are having lots of fun.
So far we have played lots of theatre games to encourage self-esteem 
and confidence.

We have also explored techniques around voice work. movement and 
characterisation.

After Easter the students will be putting all their creative ideas together 
to create a small performance which will be performed to a selective 
audience. Watch this space! Mrs Hughes, Wellbeing Lead

Women, girls and autism
Many Autistic girls get overlooked because they don’t fit autism 
stereotypes and they mask symptoms better than boys do.

As a school we hope to learn more about all the students we work with 
and how we can best support them in understanding and working with 
their diagnosis.

For some advice on girls and autism check out this link - https://
www.autism.org.uk/advice-and-guidance/what-is-autism/
autistic-women-and-girls

In May, Autistic campaigner Emma Dalmayne will be joining us at 
a coffee morning for parents and carers sharing her experiences of being autistic and finally getting a 
diagnosis in later life. More details to follow soon.

Mrs Hughes, Wellbeing Lead

https://www.autism.org.uk/advice-and-guidance/what-is-autism/autistic-women-and-girls 
https://www.autism.org.uk/advice-and-guidance/what-is-autism/autistic-women-and-girls 
https://www.autism.org.uk/advice-and-guidance/what-is-autism/autistic-women-and-girls 


We started our world book day by thinking of 
‘5 things I can do to make the world a better 
place’, making posters and slides  inspired 
by Nathan Bryon and  Dapo Adeola’s super 
positive book - Rocket Rules and a fun video 
workshop from the author and illustrator.

Mrs Simmons and Ms Hawkins took us on a 
Brilliant Books Treasure Hunt and wrapped up 
a pass the book parcel. 

Mr Mountain gave us some wonderfully read 
extracts from this year's book day book offers at the Bag Yourself a Book 
sessions in the library where every student got a book to take home with them. 

Mr Harris ran a short story workshop with a fantastic read from a new collection of 
short stories: Happy Here. E.L Norry’s You’re the boss  is a story where the reader gets to 
choose what happens next … 3 different readings and 3 different stories created from 
the choices we made …

We ended our day with a great big read: students, and staff all taking the chance to 
enjoy a book.   World Book Day was fun; every 
day can be a book day!



The students are working in Adobe Photoshop Pro and are starting to master the 
various functions such as the selection tool and image layers. They have now 
moved on to creating simple animations by using the layer tool - you can see 
some of them on the website here (click the name to view) -
 

Jack   		  Logan  		         Chloe.

Please check out the below link to access information 
about the brilliant Slade Green Food Bank organisation 
which enables families to a range of services 
including toy and clothes swaps as well as essential 
food provision for people living and working within the 
Bexley and Kent area.

www.sladegreenfoodbank.com

Mental Health First Aid at 
Cleeve Meadow School

One in ten young people experience a mental health issue at any one time. 
Suicide is the leading cause of death for those aged 5-19. In an average 
group of 30 15-year-olds:

•	 Seven are likely to have been bullied
•	 Six may be self-harming
•	 One could have experienced the death of a parent

Record levels of young people are struggling. Academic pressure, social media, 

  Cherie Hughes    Pauline Parry     Jo Flockhart   Magda Garczarczyk   Chloe Mills

These staff are available during the week for any of our students to speak too.
We are planning to send more staff for mental health first aid training over the 
next academic year.

Please do speak to your child and encourage them to speak to our staff about 
any worries or concerns they may have.

We are  always here to listen!  

Cherie Hughes. Wellbeing Lead

bullying, poverty, lack of availability of professional mental health support – all 
have been named by various sources as contributing to this epidemic of poor 

mental health in our young people.

It’s clear that young people are not getting the support they need. Key figures in a young person’s life – 
parents, family members, teachers, tutors, carers, youth workers – can often spot when a young person is 
struggling but may not know how best to help..

At Cleeve Meadow we want our staff to be able to show young people that mental ill health is a part of 
life in just the same way as physical ill health, that it’s OK to talk about and it’s OK to ask for help.
We hope that by giving our staff the tools to open up these conversations, we can empower them to 
create mentally healthy, supportive environments at Cleeve Meadow school.

At Cleeve Meadow, we have 5 staff who are Mental Health First Aiders trained under the Youth Mental 
Health First Aid Training England Programme.

This term the media club has been getting to grips with the digital drawing 
tablets we have recently purchased. Some of the members have 
discovered a real natural talent for digital drawing, using clever shading 
techniques. Others have been learning how to trace an image and 
then digitally manipulate the results. The students made some uniquely 
‘Cleeve Meadow’ Easter Cards as a starter project. 

Animating and creating GIFs

https://www.cleevemeadow-tkat.org/curriculum-2/enrichment/enrichment-projects/media-club/animation-practice/
https://www.cleevemeadow-tkat.org/curriculum-2/enrichment/enrichment-projects/media-club/animation-practice-2/
https://www.cleevemeadow-tkat.org/curriculum-2/enrichment/enrichment-projects/media-club/animation-practice-3/
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Students return to school after Easter on Tuesday 19th April 2022

Monday 2nd May 2022 - Bank Holiday (School Closed)

Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June 2022 - Half Term

Wednesday 20th July 2022 - Last day of Summer Term


